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Dear Parents and Carers,
Though it is slowly beginning to feel like Spring, it is hard to believe it is already Easter. The Spring term has
flown by in a whirlwind of excitement. There was our Ash Wednesday service at St. Mary’s, World Book Day, a
fundraising event for Eat or Heat, a uniform and costume swap and a number of school trips in between. I would
like to thank all of the adults at St. Mary’s for making this such an exciting half-term for the children.

The last two weeks of term have also been hugely exciting. The science fair was a great success. The ingenuity
and inventiveness of our children always amazes – but never surprises – me. The range of experiments on show
was incredible. I had the pleasure of speaking with some of the children about them and the breadth and depth
of their understanding was impressive. This event, of course, would not be the same without the contributions
made by parents and carers alike. I am sure many of you spent weekends toiling with your children to perfect
their experiment – thank you for your hard work, commitment and support. I would also like to thank Miss
Jackson, our Science lead, for her work in making the event such a special one.

 In this newsletter, I would also like to take the opportunity to thank Ms Chowdhury for her hard work at St.
Mary’s over a number of years. Ms Chowdhury will leave St. Mary’s at the end of April to relocate outside of
London. I am sure you will welcome me in thanking her for all she has done at St. Mary’s. As some of you will
know, in the summer term, Mr Van Wyk will become St. Mary’s SEND specialist. Mr Van Wyk will work closely
with, Miss Lawrence, who will also oversee SEND at St. Mary’s.

 It was a great joy to come together as a school community on Monday of this week for an Easter service at St.
Mary’s. Jacintha led the service beautifully and was ably assisted by the Worship Council who did a splendid job
speaking in front of their peers, and parents and carers. Undaunted too, was the choir; they did a terrific job of
singing for everyone. The occasion was made all the more special as it was an opportunity to celebrate the stars
of the term.

 We have encouraged the children to take part in a special No Place Like Home – Art and Poetry Competition ‐
this Easter. We have asked the children to reflect on what life is like for the 43.3 million children around the
world who are displaced. St. Mary’s children are invited to create either a piece of artwork or a poem illustrating
their empathy with, or experience of, being separated from the place they call home. The entries will be judged
by a panel of refugees, celebrities and journalists. The top 30 entries will go on display at the British Library
during National Refugee Week. You can read more about this competition later in the newsletter.
             
I would like to close this newsletter by wishing you all a restful Easter break and with this quote from John
11:25,

“Jesus said to her, “I am the resurrection and the life. Whoever believes in me, though he die, yet shall he live”

Kind Regards
Mr Pitchford
Headteacher 



Our whole school attendance for Week 5 was 96.60%.
Our whole school attendance for Week 6 was 94.33%.

 Well done St Mary's! 
Our whole school attendance for this academic year is: 96.25 %

Gentle Reminder:
If your child is going to be absent due to illness, please leave a

message for the office team on the school absence line by calling     
020 8521 1066 and dialling 1. 

Please ensure this message includes the reason your child is off sick -
i.e. sore throat, temperature or stomach bug.

If you need to collect your child for a medical appointment during the
day or they are late to school due to a medical appointment, you will
need to provide the school office with an appointment letter/record.

Our Celebration Assembly takes places every Friday at 10am. All
parents are welcome to join. For Attlee House, please enter via the main
office on Brooke Road and for Morris & Wilson House, please enter via

Chestnut Avenue South.

Attendance



Collective Worship 

This week in collective worship our theme was following instructions. We
looked at the Bible verse, “The Lord says, ‘I will instruct you and I will show

you where to go. I will guide you and watch over you.” Psalm 32:8. We
discussed what instructions were and why it is important to follow

instructions. We learnt that the reason we are given instructions is often to
benefit ourselves and that it’s important to listen carefully to instructions

and carry them out. That way you’ll keep yourself safe, and others too.
Then we looked at how to follow instructions well: When you hear

instructions, concentrate on what is being said. When you concentrate your
brain is better at sorting out information. To help you concentrate, stop

doing other things and focus on what is being said. When you do this, your
brain can store the information you have heard. If instructions are given by
a person, you should try and look at the person as they speak to you. This
lets the person know that you are concentrating. During class collective

worship this week, we wrote instructions for how to be an active student in
lessons or how to show good behaviour for learning. What did you write in

your instructions? Have you been following your own instructions?

Why should we follow the instructions we are given from our teachers,
parents, carers and adults? How can we follow instructions well?





As part of our Young Transformers vision, we want our
pupils to be confident, independent learners with enquiring

minds and a life-long love of learning which happens in
school and out.  

We welcome children to bring in certificates that have been
achieved outside of school. For example, achieving a piano
grade, a swimming stage certificate or drama distinction.

These will be celebrated during one of our weekly
assemblies.

St Mary’s Young Transformers 



Easter Cycling School 

School Book Fair 

LOCATEDLOCATED
IN THEIN THE
GYMGYM  

THURSDAYTHURSDAY
25TH APRIL -25TH APRIL -

TUESDAY 30THTUESDAY 30TH
APRILAPRIL  



Do you, or your child,
play an instrument at

a level 3 or higher?
Would you be willing

and able to play as we
enter into collective

worship assemblies? If
so, please get in touch
so that we can make

arrangements for your
musical skills to inspire

and entertain our
school community.  





St Mary’s Young Transformers 



St Mary’s Courageous Advocacy



https://open.spotify.com/show/3n1bmtjruGx46tSAenDCdR
Follow the link below: 

https://open.spotify.com/show/3n1bmtjruGx46tSAenDCdR




I  AM THE VINE AND YOU
ARE THE BRANCHES. IF

YOU REMAIN WITH ME AND
I WITH YOU, THEN YOU

WILL BEAR MUCH FRUIT.
LOVE ONE ANOTHER AS I

HAVE LOVED YOU.     
(JOHN 15).

St. Mary's 
 Christian Vision



ST MARY’S TERM DATES 2023-24
 Autumn Term 2023 
First Half (33 Days) 

INSET –Wednesday 6th, Thursday 7th &  Friday 8th September 2023
Start – Monday 11th September 2023

End – Friday 20th October 2023
Half Term: Monday 23rd October 2023- Friday 27th October 2023

Second Half (38 Days) 
Start – Monday 30th October 2023 

End – Wednesday 20th December 2023 
Holidays: Thursday 21st December 2023 to Friday 5th January 2024

Spring Term 2024 
First Half (25 Days)

INSET – Monday 8th January 2024
Start – Tuesday 9th January 2024

End - Friday 9th February 2024
Half Term: Monday 12th February 2024 – Friday 16th February 2024

Second Half (29 Days)
Start - Monday 19th February 2024
End – Thursday 28th March 2024

Holidays: Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April 2024

Summer Term 2024
First Half (29 Days)

Start – Monday 15th April 2024
End - Friday 24th May 2024

Half Term: Monday 27th May 2024 - Friday 31st May 2024
Holidays May Day Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 2024 

Spring Bank Holiday: Monday 27th May 2024 (during Half Term)
Second Half (40 Days) 

Start - Monday 3rd June 2024
End – Friday 26th July 2024


